-

and British Guiana, forming an outer ring of defence to the Panama canal;
were leased in exchange for fifty over-age United States destroyers.

The house is aware that six of the fifty destroyers have since been
made available to the Royal Canadian Navy and are already in commis®
sion. During a recent visit to Halifax, I had an opportunity of visiting
some of the destroyers about to be transferred and of seeing how completely
they were equipped. 1 was also privileged to extend to the United States
admiral who brought the destroyers to Canadian waters the thanks of th‘e
government and people of Canada. I had previously written to the prest
dent to express our appreciation. Hon. members may be interested in the
contents of my letter and the president’s reply, and perhaps T might be per-
mitted to place these on Hansard without reading them. My letter was
as follows:

Ottawa, 30th September, 1940.

Drar MR. PRESIDENT,

During the last few days I have been receiving reports from the officer
in command of our naval service concerning the delivery and transfer ©
the United States destroyers to Canada and to the United Kingdom.
of the aspects of this transfer which has been repeatedly referred to in these
reports is the splendid condition in which the vessels arrived in Can
and the cordial and cooperative attitude displayed by the officers and cre™
when the transfer was actually being effected. I have been told for examplé
that the vessels were so completely equipped that not only were the mese
appointments in perfect condition but the larders were stored as though th
vessels were to be used for prolonged cruises with their United Stat
personnel aboard. 4

I want you to know that the thoughtfulness and consideration Wh1®
have been displayed in these, perhaps minor, but very characteristic actio?®
have been recognized and very deeply appreciated by the Canadian nf"".‘l
service and by the government of this country as well. I hope that you w
inform the responsible officers that the way in which they have acted } £
arranging and carrying out the transfer of these vessels has been brot d
directly to my attention, and that 1 have asked that they should be thanke’
collectively and individually on behalf of the Canadian navy, the Canad!
government and the Canadian people.

With kindest personal regards, I am
Yours very sincerely,
W. L. Mackenzie King.

The president’s reply reads:
October 17, 1940.
Dear Mr. Kina:

Your very cordial letter concerning the manner and condition in W'hi(i?,
our destroyers have been turned over to Canada and the United Kingd?
has given me great pleasure.
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